

Office of the Director General

Mr Michael Coulter General Manager Nambucca Shire Council PO BOX 177 MACKSVILLE NSW 2447 Our ref: 12/03555 Your ref: SF1606

Dear Mr Coulter

Request to not proceed with the Planning Proposal, PP_2011_NAMBU_003_00 for and amendment to the minimum lot size for Lot 11 Dudley Street, Macksville.

I am writing in response to your letter dated 16 February 2012 requesting that the Planning Proposal, PP_2011_NAMBU_003_00, not proceed. Under delegation from the Minister for Planning and Infrastructure, I have decided under s56(7) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act, 1979, to alter the Gateway Determination with respect to the Planning Proposal for the amendment to the minimum lot size map for Dudley Street Macksville.

I have now determined that this Planning Proposal should not proceed. In making this decision, I have considered Council's request and justification.

If you have any questions in relation to this matter please contact Paul Garnett, of the Department of Planning and Infrastructure's Northern Region office on 02 66416607.

Yours sincerely

Sam Haddad

Director General

28/2/2012.